COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

[image: image1.png]



MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY 26TH MARCH 2007
HEADED ITEM No. 10 
FOOTPATH KILTIPPER ROAD

REPORT:
Following discussion on Motion 6 at the Tallaght Area Committee (2) Meeting of 26th February, it was agreed that the Roads & Traffic Department would re-examine the current status of the Kiltipper Road with particular reference to pedestrian and cyclist safety in light of the various issues raised by the Members, and that a further report would be brought back to the Members in this regard. 

 

Issues raised included 

· the condition of the existing footpath 

· the absence of a footpath in the vicinity of the Dublin Postal Club and the possibility of opening negotiations with Dublin Postal Club to acquire land for a footpath tieing into the existing path    

· the condition of the existing road surface including potholes, ponding, etc.

· the condition of the existing speed calming ramps, including faded markings, advance warning signs and lighting arrangements

· the need for cyclepaths along the route

As a first step towards addressing these issues, the Roads & Traffic Department has commissioned a Road Safety Report on the existing road between its junction with Old Bawn Road and the entrances to Marlfield Mall & Deerpark Estates, and with the intention that the recommendations identified in the resulting Road Safety Report would be incorporated into the roads proposals for the Killinarden-Kiltipper area which are currently being developed by the Council's Consultants. 

 

The members will be kept informed of developments as they arise.
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